
Clovis  Christian  Ministerial  Alliance 
Minutes of the Meeting of Thursday, June 6, 2013,  8:30 a.m. 

Present : Keath Baskett (First UMC), Patricia Bazar (United Way), Margaret Blazek (Immanuel Lutheran),  
Scott Blazek (Immanuel Lutheran), Curtis Brewer (Good Samaritan),  Alan Brockmeier (St. James' Episc.),   
Scott Caldwell (Clovis New Life AoG), Joyce Davis (Habitat for Humanity), Chris Donnelly (Voices for Family 
Values), Rebekah Drach (Bethel AoG), Jon Forrest (First Christian Ch.),  Geri Gomez (Lighthouse),  
Richard Gomez (Lighthouse), Bonita Knox (Trinity Lutheran), Lemuel Perry (Bethel AoG),  Steve Reshetar (Matt. 
25), Shirley Rollinson (ENMU Religion),  Dick Ross (Central Bap.), Scott Seymour (Trinity UMC), David Stevens 
(First Ch. of God), Roderigo Vian (Bethel AoG) 
 

Scripture Meditation : Scott Seymour, on the work of the Holy Spirit in our midst - John, chapter 13 
 

Minutes of last Month's Meeting : Shirley Rollinson  (had not been prepared) 
 

Treasurer's Report : Jim Kelly, presented by Scott Seymour :  $298.23 in the account.   
We will need some more money to cover costs of advertising the Thanksgiving Service. 

 

Business Items and Announcements : 

1. Next month's Meeting was moved from July 4 to July 11. 
2. The Seven Project - Lemuel Perry  : they are forming committees, and waiting for late work to be 

completed.  They will need financial support for gifts to the attendees, etc.  
3. Scott Blazek encouraged us all to go to the Art and Quilt Show at the Wheatfields (June 5-8). 
4. Shirley Rollinson Reported on the Mission to Russia for which Fr. John Rollinson is part of the Team.  

They will be teaching English and Bible (and presenting the Gospel) in two State Schools in Russia. 
5. Jon Forrest spoke of the need for some more chaplains in the Chaplaincy Program at PRMC - there 

are opportunities for ministry with spiritual issues for the patients and their families. 
6. Chris Donnelly and Scott Seymour spoke about "Voices for Family Values" - there will be a Lunch at 

12 noon, June 13, at the Bistro at FCFC, and a meeting on Friday, June 14, 7pm at Central Baptist. 
7. Alan McAlaster and his wife are at present in Kenya, for a Pastors' Conference with Masai pastors.  

Then they are going to Zambia to introduce the "Story Cloth" to Zambian schools. 
8. Pastor Mike Miller  and his wife (Immanuel Lutheran) have a new baby girl. 
9. Pastor Keath Baskett has a new granddaughter (their first) 
10. Habitat for Humanity has approved a family who are working to get their qualifying hours.  Now 

Habitat needs a new family for a Clovis house. 
11. Steve Reshetar announced a need by "Wounded Warriors" for community support concerning a 

soldier from a local family who has been blinded in action. 
12. Steve Reshetar announced that "Power 2 Parent" seminars are held at Matt 25 on the last Thursday 

of the month.  Babysitting provided.  Must call to reserve a place. 
13. "Successful You" Career Closet is open at Matt 25 - providing gently-used women's business clothing 

for women who need clothes for a job interview or for starting a new job. 
14. Curtis Brewer announced that the "Pathways to Freedom" Rally, against drug abuse and 

homelessness will be held in July.  
15. "Summer Fun Day" will be held at the Lighthouse, 11am - 1pm June 8 (after the Parade) 
16. Free Pet Food is being provided by Clovis Animal Welfare League - at the Doggie Boutique 407 N. 

Prince St. 
 

Closing Prayer   Scott Seynour 
+  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  + +  +  +  +  +  

Next Meeting : Thursday, July 11, 2013, 8:30 a.m. 
Reminder of opportunities for Weekly fellowship and spiritual growth : 
• Pastors' Bible Study, Tuesdays, 8:00-9:00 a.m. at the Java Loft, 21st & Prince 
• Pastors' Prayer Meeting, Fridays, 7:15-8:15 a.m. at Bethel Assembly of God, 1521 N. Norris 
 

"Let us hold fast the confession of our hope without wavering, for He who promised is faithful; and let us consider 
how to stimulate one another to love and good deeds, not forsaking our own assembling together, as is the habit of 
some, but encouraging one another; and all the more, as you see the day drawing near."         Hebrews  10:23-25 


